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March 23, 2023 

Congressman Scott Peters 
1201 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Congressman Peters, 

We are writing to express support for the Olivenhain Municipal Water District’s (OMWD) San Dieguito 
Valley Brackish Groundwater Desalination Project Environmental Compliance (Project) as a 
Community Project Funding request funded through the Environmental Protection Agency.   
We understand that this request is to support environmental compliance and groundwater model 
calibration as the next phase in this Project. 

The proposed project will offer significant local water supply benefits.  OMWD is completely reliant on 
imported water from the San Diego County Water Authority and Metropolitan Water District of Southern 
California to meet its potable water demands.  As both of these regional wholesalers obtain a portion of 
their supplies from the Colorado River, the proposed project can reduce demands on federal supplies 
while simultaneously diversifying OMWD’s locally sourced water supply portfolio.  Both agencies also 
receive a portion of their supplies from the Sacramento-San Joaquin Bay Delta where there are both 
state of California and federal water supply projects.  In addition, this project is expected to improve 
groundwater quality by removing salts from the groundwater basin and inducing seepage and recharge 
of fresher storm flows with lower levels of dissolved solids.  

We look forward to seeing the results of the environmental compliance process and calibration of the 
groundwater model.    

Sincerely,  

San Elijo Joint Powers Authority 

Michael T. Thornton, P.E. 
General Manager 
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March 23, 2023 

 
Congressman Scott Peters 

1201 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 
 

Dear Congressman Peters, 
 
 

We are writing to express support for the Olivenhain Municipal Water District's (OMWD) San Dieguito 

Valley Brackish Groundwater Desalination Project Environmental Compliance (Project) as a Community 

Project Funding request funded through the Environmental Protection Agency. 

We understand that this request is to support environmental compliance and groundwater model 

calibration as the next phase in this Project. 

The proposed project will offer significant local water supply benefits. OMWD is completely reliant on 

imported water from the San Diego County Water Authority and Metropolitan Water District of 

Southern California to meet its potable water demands. As both of these regional wholesalers obtain a 

portion of their supplies from the Colorado River, the proposed project can reduce demands on federal 

supplies while simultaneously diversifying OMWD's locally sourced water supply portfolio. Both 

agencies also receive a portion of their supplies from the Sacramento-San Joaquin Bay Delta where 

there are both state of California and federal water supply projects. In addition, this project is expected 

to improve groundwater quality by removing salts from the groundwater basin and inducing seepage 

and recharge of fresher storm flows with lower levels of dissolved solids. 

We look forward to seeing the results of the environmental compliance process and calibration of the 

groundwater model. 
 

Sincerely, 

-/"v'-- ::::::::::,,. 
Doug Gibson 

Executive Director/ Principal Scientist 
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March 23, 2023 
 

 
Hon. Representative Scott Peters 

1201 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

 
Dear Scott, 

 

We are writing to express support for the Olivenhain Municipal Water District’s (OMWD) San Dieguito 

Valley Brackish Groundwater Desalination Project Environmental Compliance (Project) as a Community 

Project Funding request funded through the Environmental Protection Agency. 

The Conservancy understands that this request is to support environmental compliance and 

groundwater model calibration as the next phase in this Project. 

The proposed project will offer significant local water supply benefits. OMWD is completely reliant on 

imported water from the San Diego County Water Authority and Metropolitan Water District of 

Southern California to meet its potable water demands. As both regional wholesalers obtain a portion 

of their supplies from the Colorado River, the proposed project can reduce demands on federal supplies 

while simultaneously diversifying OMWD’s locally sourced water supply portfolio. Both agencies also 

receive a portion of their supplies from the Sacramento-San Joaquin Bay Delta where there are both 

state of California and federal water supply projects. In addition, this project is expected to improve 

groundwater quality by removing salts from the groundwater basin and inducing seepage and recharge 

of fresher storm flows with lower levels of dissolved solids. 

We look forward to seeing the results of the environmental compliance process and calibration of the 

groundwater model. Please contact me if you have any questions. 

 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 

3/23/2023 
 

 
Ann Van Leer 

Executive Director 

858-442-0937 
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March 23, 2023 

Congressman Scott Peters 

1201 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Congressman Peters, 

We are writing to express MiraCosta’s support for the Olivenhain Municipal Water District’s (OMWD) 

San Dieguito Valley Brackish Groundwater Desalination Project Environmental Compliance (Project) as a 

Community Project Funding request funded through the Environmental Protection Agency.   

We understand that this request is to support environmental compliance and groundwater model 

calibration as the next phase in this Project. 

The proposed project will offer significant local water supply benefits.  OMWD is completely reliant on 

imported water from the San Diego County Water Authority and Metropolitan Water District of 

Southern California to meet its potable water demands.  As both of these regional wholesalers obtain a 

portion of their supplies from the Colorado River, the proposed project can reduce demands on federal 

supplies while simultaneously diversifying OMWD’s locally sourced water supply portfolio.  Both 

agencies also receive a portion of their supplies from the Sacramento-San Joaquin Bay Delta where 

there are both state of California and federal water supply projects.  In addition, this project is expected 

to improve groundwater quality by removing salts from the groundwater basin and inducing seepage 

and recharge of fresher storm flows with lower levels of dissolved solids.  

We look forward to seeing the results of the environmental compliance process and calibration of the 

groundwater model.    

Sincerely, 

Tim Flood 
Assistant Superintendent/Vice President Administrative Services 

1 Barnard Drive 
Oceanside, CA 92056 
Office: (760) 795-6653
tflood@miracosta.edu

mailto:tflood@miracosta.edu




San Dieguito Water District 
160 Calle Magdelena, Encinitas, CA 92024 

760-633-2650

wateradmin@sdwd.org

www.sdwd.org I www.encinitasca.gov

March 23, 2023 

Congressman Scott Peters 

1201 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Congressman Peters, 

We are writing to express support for the Olivenhain Municipal Water District's (OMWD) 

San Dieguito Valley Brackish Groundwater Desalination Project Environmental Compliance 

(Project) as a Community Project Funding request funded through the Environmental 

Protection Agency. 

We understand that this request is to support environmental compliance and 
groundwater model calibration as the next phase in this Project. 

The proposed project will offer significant local water supply benefits. OMWD is 

completely reliant on imported water from the San Diego County Water Authority and 

Metropolitan Water District of Southern California to meet its potable water demands. As 

both of these regional wholesalers obtain a portion of their supplies from the Colorado 

River, the proposed project can reduce demands on federal supplies while simultaneously 

diversifying OMWD's locally sourced water supply portfolio. Both agencies also receive a 

portion of their supplies from the Sacramento-San Joaquin Bay Delta where there are 
both state of California and federal water supply projects. In addition, this project is 

expected to improve groundwater quality by removing salts from the groundwater basin 

and inducing seepage and recharge of fresher storm flows with lower levels of dissolved 

solids. 

We look forward to seeing the results of the environmental compliance process and 

calibration of the groundwater model. 

Sincerely, 

�� 
Isam Hireish P.E. 

Director of Utilities/General Manager 
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March 23, 2023 
 
Congressman Scott Peters 
1201 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Congressman Peters,  
 
The District would like to express support for the Olivenhain Municipal Water District’s 
(OMWD) San Dieguito Valley Brackish Groundwater Desalination Project Environmental 
Compliance (Project) as a Community Project Funding request funded through the 
Environmental Protection Agency.  We understand that this request is to support environmental 
compliance and groundwater model calibration as the next phase in this Project. 
 
The proposed project will offer significant local water supply benefits.  OMWD is completely 
reliant on imported water from the San Diego County Water Authority and Metropolitan Water 
District of Southern California to meet its potable water demands.  As both of these regional 
wholesalers obtain a portion of their supplies from the Colorado River, the proposed project can 
reduce demands on federal supplies while simultaneously diversifying OMWD’s locally sourced 
water supply portfolio.  Both agencies also receive a portion of their supplies from the 
Sacramento-San Joaquin Bay Delta where there are both state of California and federal water 
supply projects.  In addition, this project is expected to improve groundwater quality by 
removing salts from the groundwater basin and inducing seepage and recharge of fresher storm 
flows with lower levels of dissolved solids.  
 
We look forward to seeing the results of the environmental compliance process and calibration of 
the groundwater model.    
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Chuck Duffy, General Manager 
Whispering Palms Community Services District 
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March 23, 2023 
 
Congressman Scott Peters 
1201 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Congressman Peters,  
 
The District would like to express support for the Olivenhain Municipal Water District’s 
(OMWD) San Dieguito Valley Brackish Groundwater Desalination Project Environmental 
Compliance (Project) as a Community Project Funding request funded through the 
Environmental Protection Agency.  We understand that this request is to support environmental 
compliance and groundwater model calibration as the next phase in this Project. 
 
The proposed project will offer significant local water supply benefits.  OMWD is completely 
reliant on imported water from the San Diego County Water Authority and Metropolitan Water 
District of Southern California to meet its potable water demands.  As both of these regional 
wholesalers obtain a portion of their supplies from the Colorado River, the proposed project can 
reduce demands on federal supplies while simultaneously diversifying OMWD’s locally sourced 
water supply portfolio.  Both agencies also receive a portion of their supplies from the 
Sacramento-San Joaquin Bay Delta where there are both state of California and federal water 
supply projects.  In addition, this project is expected to improve groundwater quality by 
removing salts from the groundwater basin and inducing seepage and recharge of fresher storm 
flows with lower levels of dissolved solids.  
 
We look forward to seeing the results of the environmental compliance process and calibration of 
the groundwater model.    
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Chuck Duffy, General Manager 
Rancho Santa Fe Community Services District 
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